
Thursday, December 15, 2016 

MEMORANDUM FOR: HUMAN RESOURCES DIRECTORS 

FROM: KIMBERLY A. HOLDEN, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR, 
RECRUITMENT AND HIRING 

Subject: Revised Qualification Standard for Professional Engineering Occupations, 
0800 

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management is issuing a revised qualification standard for all 
professional engineering positions, 0800. 

We have updated information and language to reflect changes in the examinations used for 
registration and licensure of professional engineers. Experience and education requirements are 
unchanged. Conditions for both professional registration and licensure options used to qualify in 
lieu of required education are also unchanged. 

A copy of the final standard is attached. Agencies should now begin using this standard for 
filling all covered positions. 

Thank you for your assistance in updating this standard. If you have questions, or would like 
additional information please contact the Classification and Assessment Policy Office at 
fedclass@opm.gov. 

Attachment: Final Standard for All Professional Engineering Positions, 0800 
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https://www.opm.gov/policy-data-oversight/classification-qualifications/general-schedule-qualification-standards/0800/files/all-professional-engineering-positions-0800.pdf
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